Suburban Library Cooperative

System Managers Meeting

Tuesday, March 10, 2009

9:30 AM

FYI

Darlene Radcliffe explained that the white padded envelopes are expensive and the group consented to using the clear bubble bags for MeLCat/OCLC delivery. Labels can go on these bags, but might require tape or rubber bands to secure them. If any of the libraries need bubble bags, be sure to contact Darlene and she will send them. 

At the last meeting, Darlene discussed the correct way to tie the bins with the new re-usable black tags by putting the tag up through the bottom of the bin handle, then closing the tag that way. Libraries still only need to tie one side of the bin. However, libraries are now noticing that sorters are not doing this and would like SLC to remind them to do so.

Lynn Minor (CHE) was testing removable Avery labels vs. U-Line labels. She did not find an issue with either removal label (over the one month testing period). It was found that labels are easier to peel off if you start at the bottom corner.

MeLCat

SLC is currently working with MeLCat to update user profile changes in MeLCat. SLC sent out a chart to directors a while back verifying what, if any, profiles they no longer wanted to have MeLCat privileges. 

Sherry (SLC) mentioned that MeLCat and Sirsi are having communication issues with the large bib load extract. MeLCat is no longer loading updates to TLN because their extract is even bigger than SLC. SLC is working with other consortiums to resolve this.

SLC had no new news on NCIP except testing has been suspended!

ARM had a question about removals counting as a MeLCat transaction, which it does. SLC will re-send the MeLCat transactions memo.

TPL is the only No-Pack MeLCat library in SLC.

Delivery

It was decided the in-transit slips will continue to be used as before. If an item has a hold, libraries can write an H on the top. While this is not required, it leads to consistency and is most helpful to libraries with a large amount of requests. 

WCV is still receiving water damaged items in delivery. SLC is working with the drivers to resolve this issue. 

Reminder to library staff: Make sure you are using the correct three-letter digit library code. 

Symphony

SLC is still working with Sun to get our back-up tape drive working the way that it should. Once Solaris 10 is loaded on our system, we can schedule the Symphony install. SLC will alert the libraries when this will happen. Also, Enterprise can be installed after we have Solaris 10 installed on the server.

Cataloging

Lauren (SLC) is working with Sirsi on fixing the (TPL) Brodart issue.

Videogames should read [electronic resource] in the h-delimiter. This is in order to be consistent with MeLCat standards. Playaways should read [sound recording]. In the future, if problems arise with this procedure, libraries can talk with Lauren about modifying it. Also, Blu-Rays should say [video recording-DVD]. The 250 field is where you can enter that it is a Blu-Ray edition. 

SHL asked about downloaded OCLC records without any description. Lauren will look into this. 

ARM wanted to know when Baker and Taylor records are overlaid with the OCLC record. Lauren does a daily overlay so there will not be duplicates. The system does not always catch these, so if any duplicates are found by a library, be sure to let Lauren know.

Round Robin

CLL asked to know the reasons for the new reciprocal borrowing agreement policy, specifically regarding patrons having to get a home library card. One of the reasons is for an accurate count of residents with library cards for statistics reported to the state. Also, home library card holders will be able to access their library’s online databases remotely.

SCS asked if any library has re-written their borrowing policy and if they would be willing to share it with her. TPL will send her a copy.

FRA is getting new carpet and will be closed March 23-April 12. They will re-open on April 13. They will have delivery two days per week while the library is closed.

WPL asked if there was a way to change the parameters on Envisionware to only allow WPL patrons access. SLC will look into this. WPL is looking into the possibility of charging non-WPL patrons to use the internet.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 14 at 9:30 AM at SLC.

The meeting adjourned at 10:40 AM.

Present: 
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